
March 2, 2021

Dr. Audrey Bowser

Director of Professional Education Programs

Associate Professor of Curriculum and Instruction

Arkansas State University

Department of Educational Leadership

P.O. Box 1450

State University, AR 72467 

Dear Dr. Bowser,

The Division of Elementary and Secondary Education (DESE) has 

completed its review of Arkansas State University’s  admissions requirement 

revision  for all of its initial-licensure programs. I am pleased to inform you 

that the DESE has approved this revision, which may be implemented 

immediately. 

Thank you for providing professional education programs in your area of the 

state and to serve the schools and students of Arkansas and this nation. Best 

wishes for the success in all of your program endeavors. 

Sincerely, 

Rose M. Smith l Educator Preparation Advisor

Arkansas Department of Education

Division of Elementary and Secondary Education

Educator Effectiveness l Office of Educator Preparation

Four Capitol Mall

Little Rock, Arkansas 72201

Office #: (501)-682-3559


